OSURA Annual Meeting

May 6, 2015

OSU Foundation Board Room

The meeting was called to order by President Gerry Olson at 3:00 pm. The business meeting was preceded by a social time at 2:30, with refreshments.

President Olson welcomed attendees and recapped the accomplishments of the year, and commented on our goals which included becoming more personal as an organization.

She thanked Terri Tower and Shari Brumbach for the work on the newsletter.

Cheryl Lyons gave the treasurer’s report and clarified the endowment account’s income and loss statement in answer to questions.

Tom Savage presented the slate of new board members and moved that the slate be elected with a unanimous ballot. Terri Tower seconded the motion and the slate of board members was elected.

Sue Borden presented volunteer of the year awards to Jim Krueger and Kate and Chris Mathews.

Gordon Reistad presented the names of the 5 scholarship recipients, and awarded the scholarship certificates to the four candidates who were present. Each of the recipients told of their reasons for selecting his/her academic area and career goals.

Gerry Olson thanked the outgoing board members for their service. Outgoing members were Terri Tower, Roy Arnold, and Helen Polensek. Tom McClintock , who retired from the board earlier in the year, was also recognized.

The new board officers were introduced, and the gavel was turned over to new President Gordon Reistad. Gordon thanked Gerry Olson for her work as president and presented her with a specially embroidered black OSURA shirt.

Gordon Reistad introduced OSU President Ed Ray, who spoke about happenings at OSU with a University update. He outlined various building projects, spoke about changes in athletics, and reported that the university now has over 30,000 students including 4500 online. The fundraising effort topped 1.14 billion dollars, and 44% of incoming students have a 3.75 GPA or better. All things to be proud of!

The meeting was adjourned at 4:25 pm. after the singing of the alma mater.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Moon, secretary

